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Lunch in the Park numbers for the month of June are up by 284 over 

last year. We can contribute most of this increase because of the Boys 

and Girls Club of Rupert. With their summer activities they bring over 

their kids to Neptune Park for lunch. We have seen a small increase at 

Heyburn also. We see families at Heyburn that are coming over from 

Burley to eat with us. We have also seen an increase of 90 kids at 

Migrant School. You can see all the numbers on the charts that will be 

part of this report. 

Our reimbursement for the month of June 2019 is $62,256.19 

compared to $60, 323.91 for June of 2018. 

We have received notification about the Fruit and Vegetable Grant for 

next year. We had five schools apply for the grant and all 5 schools 

received the grant. We were awarded a total of $114,642.42 for the 

five schools. I will also attach a copy of the FFVP letter that we received 

from the state about this program. This letter will also break down the 

amount of money per school. 

We have all of our food bids back and are in the process of awarding 

them. We had four companies bid on food this year and some of the 

same companies bid on paper and chemical products. We also had one 

company that just bid on paper and chemicals. 

We will enter all the bids into the computer program and then the 

program will rate the bids from lowest to highest bid. We will then look 

over and make sure that the lowest bidders have met all the spec 

requirements before we award the bid to them.  

 

 


